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News from
Burton News

At its recent meeting the Editorial
Committee received, with sadness, the
news that both David and Anne Craig
felt the time had come to depart from
the News team. Both David's quiet
wisdom and Anne's pointed wit have
enlivened our monthly meetings, and
they have helped steer BN from those
early days to its present form. Having
been committee members, writers,
distributors and stalwart supporters
since BN's inception in 1 993, they wil l
both be sorely missed by the rest of us.
We wish them both a very happy
retirement from the News.

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Readers'

LETTERS
Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with-held from
publication on request. We will not publish
anyanonymous letters, ormaterialwhich, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests ofmagazine space.

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication
Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 1 9 August in BMH

Members of the public are welcome to attend

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 August for the September issue

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Treasurer:

Charis Twist

Distribution Manager:

Hazel Parker

Webmistress:

Mary Bull imore

Editorial Minutes Secretary:

Jon Taylor

Editorial Committee Members:

Joan Barkley

Judith Ell is

Burton News is published monthly between

February and December (11 issues p.a.) and

distributed by a team of 24 volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk

Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Tel: 01 524 781 306
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THANKS!
I 'd just l ike to say a huge thank you to
everyone who sponsored and
supported me for my marathon on the 6
July. I can honestly say it was the
hardest thing I have ever done. In total,
we wil l have raised well over £700
towards the Kendal Cardiac Centre. I f
you sti l l need to give the sponsorship
money and I haven't managed to see
you since the run, then you can pop
down to 50 St James's, or give me a
ring on 781 028 or Iain's mobile on
0771 7 1 08977, and for those who
sponsored anonymously through just
giving, thank you very much whoever
you are.

Sarah Hunter

Congratulations to Sarah on running
her first trai l marathon in Coniston, and
raising a fantastic amount for the
cardiac centre, we're al l so proud; and
to Iain on running your first trai l half
marathon! Well done!
All our love Mum, Dad, Kate, Brett, Jo,
Sam, Harry and Aunty Charis xxx

I would l ike to express my thanks to
everybody in the vil lage who have
kindly helped me in my recent i l lness,
particularly the district nurses, who
have now made me mobile once more.

Alice Olive

BURTON NEWS
EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

VACANCIES

After the retirement of two long-serving
members, there are now two vacancies
on the Editorial Committee. We meet
monthly at 7.30pm on the 3rd Tuesday,
in the Memorial Hall . Meetings last
between 1 and 1½ hours.

I f you would l ike to come and join our
small , hard-working team which brings
Burton News to your door each month,
please drop us a line via the vil lage
store, or send us an email to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk, or cal l us on
01 524 781 306 to find out what is
involved.

CONGRATULATIONS!
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It was almost a ‘ful l-house’ of
Council lors for the monthly meeting on
July 1 7th and Chairman Mike Taylor
warmly welcomed the new recruit –
Peter Smith – who was co-opted at the
June meeting.

Burton is hardly a hotbed of crime but
the Police Report cal led attention to a
sl im grey haired man seen in the
vil lage, acting suspiciously. Since most
of Burton’s men are grey haired, it was
fortunate that the rider ‘sl im’ was added
to reduce the number of locals that
might fit the description.

A feasibi l ity study for a public footpath
from the vil lage to Clawthorpe is
underway. I t has been done before so it
is not clear what this £7,000 study is
going to achieve. Council lors wait
expectantly. Speeding through Burton
was discussed fol lowing a 6-day county
council investigation in March. I t turns
out that 25,000 vehicles passed
through Burton during these six days,
averaging between 23 mph around the
vil lage centre to 32 mph around Church
Bank Gardens. Council lors know that
averages can mask the extremes of
speed and agreed to write to the Police
to request monitoring with a speed gun
at Church Bank Gardens, where over

60% of vehicles are exceeding the
speed limit. They also asked Roger
Bingham to investigate the possibi l ity of
a 20mph limit through the vil lage.

County council communications about
street l ighting down Neddy Hil l and
Station Lane continues to baffle
Council lors. The council are saying
that street l ights on telegraph poles wil l
be removed ‘within 4 weeks’ but Roger
Bingham said that this policy has been
changed. Left hand not knowing what
right hand is doing by the sound of it.
Roger Bingham wil l investigate at the
Highways Department of the council .

A safety inspection at the playground
showed no great problems, but Alan
Wren said that the wibbly wobbly
apparatus and the sl ide need replacing,
and Moira Rowley asked again for the
woodchip to be replaced. Action is
promised.

Other developments:

1 . A Budget Working Party for 201 5/1 6
was set up.
2. I t was decided not to adopt National
Association of Local Council ’s revised
model for standing orders because
there was little new in them.
3. Outstanding actions were reviewed
and remain outstanding.
4. Vil lagers are asked to be good
neighbours if l ighting bonfires.
Complaints have been received where

PC Observations...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting

OPEN EVERYDAYFOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 1 2-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon-Tues; 1 2-9pm Wed-Sun

Breakfasts every day 9am-11 am (9am-1 2 weekends)

Mon: Steak Night : : Wed: Curry Night : : Fri : Fish Night

The Kings Arms, Burton

WEEKEND BBQs
(if sunny)

6pm - 9pm

0 1 5 2 4
7 8 1 4 0 9

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk
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unneighbourly fires have been lit.
5. Signs on Station Lane need
renewal/replacement – Roger Bingham
to try and get action, but did not sound
very hopeful.
6. Observed that potholes sti l l exist
even after Moss Lane resurfacing has
been done. Good news from Paul
Rogers that swings have been
repainted, Slape Lane has been pruned
and road sweeping has been carried
out down Main Street.
7. Next meeting 21 st August at 7.30pm
in the Memorial Hall .

J .M.

At their July meeting Burton
WI enjoyed a very
entertaining and informative
talk given by Ian Coggin of
Dewlay on the making of

various types of Lancashire cheese.
They were also given the opportunity to
sample al l the cheeses.

The competition for A Cheese Knife
was won by Sue Coates with Eileen
Kirby second. Raffle prizes were won
by Paula Firth and Bobbie Nunn.

In August there wil l be no WI meeting
but two outings:
Thursday 7 August – evening meal at
the Kingfisher, Sandside at 7.30pm –
meeting at 7.00pm at the Memorial Hall
to arrange lifts.
Thursday 1 4 August – trip to Lynn
Hopwood’s Vintage Costume collection,
Kirkby Stephen at 2.00pm – meeting at
the Memorial Hall at 1 .00pm to arrange
lifts.

BURTON W.I.

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall
Chair: Hannah Lamb

Manager: Nicola Braithwaite

We take children from the age of 2 years including children

who are entitled to the Education Grant (over 3 years)

Opening Times

For more information please phone
0791 7 870001

Fully qualified staff. Social Services registered
Members of the Pre-School Learning All iance

OFSTED recommended. Registered charity 51 71 38

Mon 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Mon 1 2 noon - 3pm Over 3s

Tue 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Wed 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Fri 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Thu 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Fri 1 2 noon - 3pm Over 3s
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VILLAGE CHOIR’S CONCERT OF
MUSIC FROM STAGE AND FILM
RAISES £500 FOR CHARITY

The Burton Singers performed their
summer concert to a ful l house in
Burton Memorial Hall on Saturday 28
June.

Thank you to all those who attended the
concert which raised a wonderful £500
to support Burton First Responders,
The Rosemere Cancer Foundation and
Burton Memorial Hall funds.

The Burton Singers have around 20
members, many of whom are not
musical ly trained, but are enthusiastic
about singing for fun and enjoyment.
The choir rehearses on Monday
evenings at Burton Morewood School.

New members are very welcome, for
more information contact Val Sti l l on
01 524 7811 61 .

This year, the society travelled to
Liverpool to the Walker Gallery and the
Tate. We set off from Burton, travell ing
to Barton Grange for refreshment which
everyone enjoyed.

Travell ing onwards, we arrived at the
Walker Gallery by coach and were
given an introductory tour. We had time
after this to look in more detai l at the
exhibits. Of particular interest, was the
Grayson Perry "The vanity of Small
differences" exhibition. This was "mind-
blowing" with the intricate work
portrayed in the series of huge, detai led
tapestries and his use of colour and
composition giving a sideways look at
class mobil ity and social identity. We
were then able to enjoy lunch at the
Walker before proceeding on to the
Tate at Albert Dock.

Arriving at the Tate we were giving free
entry to the Mondrian and Nasreen
Mohamedi exhibitions. Some of the
general works on show were
"challenging," however, Mondrian's
works were most interesting in the field
of abstraction with his use of geometric
shapes and blocks of colour,
particularly red, yel low and blue which
went on to influence designers, in
particular, Mary Quant.

The Burton Singers Burton-in-Kendal Art & Craft

Society trip 201 4

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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Nasreen Mohamedi's work was very
intricate, exploring l ines, perspectives
and diagonals, they really have to be
seen to really appreciate her wonderful
work.

We had time after this to take in the
delights of the Albert Dock area and
take refreshment before returning to
Burton fol lowing a most enjoyable day.

J.E. Brown

This year's trip was to Townley Hall
and Queen Street Mil l , both in Burnley.
The weather was again kind for us as
we set off, breaking our journey for
refreshment at the Coniston Hotel,
Coniston Cold. We enjoyed our break
in the Hotel 's Huntsman's Lodge with
its terrace overlooking the lake,
wonderful views and excellent service.

Break over, we travelled on to Townley
Hall where we were met by the hall co-
ordinator who introduced us to the
excellent guides for our private tour;
and very good and informative they
were too!

The hall was home to the Townley
family for over 500 years unti l sold to

the Burnley Corporation in 1 901 . The
hall was not built al l at once, therefore,
the tour is l ike travell ing through time. I t
contains a large furniture collection,
some from the 1 7th century and many
other interesting artefacts. I t boasts a
large art col lection including Pre-
Raphaelite painters Waterhouse &
Poynter. There is also a fine
Farquharson and an excellent Cox
painting of the Lancaster Sands. The
chapel was built in the 1 st quarter of
the 1 6th century and has fine panell ing
and a Gothic font cover.The grounds
are extensive and include a golf course,
al l of which are enjoyed by locals and
visitors al ike.

Fol lowing our tour, we took lunch in
their cafe or picnicked in the sun in the
grounds before departing for the
second visit of the day to Queen Street
Mil l . On arrival at the mil l , we were
once again met by our guides to give
us a personal tour which took in
aspects of cotton weaving and all the
processes needed to produce the
finished cloth. To see 300 Lancashire
looms and watching cloth being woven
as it was when the mil l was first opened
made a spectacular, if somewhat
"noisy", sight!

Queen Street Mil l is the world's last
1 9th century steam-powered weaving
mil l . I t started production in 1 894,
commercial production ceasing in 1 982.

Holme & District Local

History Society trip 201 4
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Small scale production continues,
making items which can be purchased
in the museum shop. Following the tour
we took advantage of their cafe's
facil ities before departing after an
excellent day out to journey back to
Burton.

J.E. Brown

I am proposing to host a ‘pop-up’ cafe
in my front room on Saturday
September 1 3th with al l proceeds being
donated to St John’s Hospice.

The event wil l be ticketed at £6.00 per
person. As there is only room for six
tables-for-two, customers wil l be able
to reserve tables in one of four sittings
at the fol lowing times:

1 0.30 - 11 .30
11 .30 - 1 2.30

Break
1 .30 - 2.30
2.30 - 3.30

Scones wil l be served fresh straight
from the oven and there wil l be lovely
home-made cakes. There wil l , of
course, be various teas and coffees
available.

In addition, at some point in the ‘sitting’
you wil l be treated to a short l ive piano
performance - just in case anybody has
heard me practicing - I ’m NOT one of
the pianists! You won’t have to stop
talking to l isten to the music - just enjoy
it as you chat. Don’t be put off from
coming if you’re on your own, you’l l be
made very welcome. Cakes, tea and
coffee are all included in the ticket
price.

I am hosting this event with my step-
daughter, Claire Weymouth, and
various nieces. I f you can donate a
legendary Victoria Sponge or Lemon
Drizzle cake, or anything special,
please do get in touch.

My late husband was a writer and the
last words he ever wrote at the end of a
short piece entitled,The Balloon Going
Up, were, ‘long l ive the NHS and the
hospice service’. This event is also in
his memory.

Tickets for each of the four sittings wil l
be on sale from Burton Vil lage Store in
the last week of August or you can
book by phoning 01 524 781 350.

Marion Plowright

The Little Cumbrian

Tea Room

at 3, The Square

• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk
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27/06 – Suspicious Irish males were
seen in the vicinity of the old pub car
park in Burton. They had knocked on
doors enquiring if vehicles parked on
the area were for sale.

29/06 – 6 sheep were reported loose on
the road in the Burton area.

Police Desks
In each Neighbourhood Policing Team
area in Cumbria a location in the
community has been chosen, from
supermarkets to community centres,
where one day a week a police officer
or police community support officer wil l
be available to speak to local people.
Your local pol ice desk is in the
Sedbergh community building above
the tourist information centre 11 am-2pm
every Wednesday. Please feel free to
come and pay us a visit.

We are encouraging people to come
visit a Police Desk to:
Tell us of a crime or road traffic col l ision
Arrange to make a statement
Get some crime prevention advice
Get some personal safety advice
Find out about your local pol icing team
Find out detai ls of partner organisations
that could help you

Let us know what you think of policing
in your area and what concerns you

Cumbria Constabulary appreciates the
number of cal ls coming into us
regarding suspicious vehicles and
persons. Please continue to do so.

Also, please remember to keep your
vehicles locked, and keep anything of
any value out of sight.

Kind regards,
Daniel le Ayers PCSO 5329
Mandy Coleman PCSO 5244

MISSING WILDLIFE!

There's something odd about this year -
we are missing some of our regular
wildl ife visitors! Not that al l of them are
welcome, and a Summer without the
annoyance of cranefl ies barging in the
windows after dark may be a rel ief, but
is it a sympton of something odd going
on? Likewise we have missed the usual
aerial bal let of housemartins and bats
feeding at dusk, swooping to catch
insects around the trees in our garden.
We have had no martins and just one
solitary bat! The swifts have been
soaring high above, as usual, and
we've seen lots of butterfl ies but very
few bees and, most unusually,
comparatively few ants. Is it just our
garden, or are others seeing the same?

Anne Nichols
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Dear Xxxxx

Thank you for contacting us about
Christening/Baptism for your son. I
understand how much the strong links
that you have with Burton and with St
James' Church must mean to you even
though you don't l ive in the area
anymore. Since moving here I have met
many people who feel that Burton wil l
always be 'home'. However, baptism is
about belonging to a Christian
congregation (as well as a declaration
of your trust in the Lord Jesus Christ).
When a child is baptised the local
church family is publicly welcoming a
child who has begun to worship with
them each week, and as parents you
promise that you wil l , by your example,
draw them into the church family, walk
with them in fol lowing Christ, and help
them to take their place in the l ife and
worship of Christ's Church. This makes
no sense if you l ive too far away to be
able to come to church here each
week.

I hope that there is a church near you
where you could worship each week (if
you need help finding one then let me
know where you are l iving and I wil l do
my best to help) and I am sure the
minister there would be wil l ing to talk to
you about Christening/Baptism for your
son. In fact, if you are not already
involved in a local church, then I would
remind you that your parents promised
you to Jesus Christ at your own
baptism here in Burton and the
congregation al l said: "Fight val iantly as
a disciple of Christ against sin, the
world and the devil , and remain faithful
to Christ to the end of your l ife." As you
care for your son and think about his
future, don't miss the opportunity to

think about who you belong to and what
was promised on your behalf.

I f you have questions about anything
I 've said do come back to me.

With very best wishes
Graham Burrows

Long-Distance Relationship?

Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):

Michael Carr 781 283

John Gaskins 7821 81

Frances Roberts 781 943
Wardens (Holme):

Geoff Wragg 781 758

Richard Lea 01 5395 64239
Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

To commemorate the
1 00th anniversary of
the beginning of the

First World War,
Burton Church will be
open from 2 pm to 7
pm on Monday 4

August for individual
prayer and quiet
contemplation.
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August Services
Sunday 3 August, 11 .00am

Morning Worship with HC

Sunday 1 0 August, 11 .00am

Morning Worship

Wednesday 1 3 August, 11 .00am

BCP with HC at Holy Trinity, Holme

Sunday 1 7 August, 11 .00am

Morning Worship with HC

Sunday 24 August, 11 .00am

Morning Worship

Sunday 31 August, 1 0.00am

Joint Morning Worship at Holy Trinity,

Holme

The service on 3 August wil l include a
short commemoration of the outbreak of
WW1 . The church wil l also be open on
Monday 4 August, from 2pm to 7pm,
for anyone wishing to commemorate
the outbreak.

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-11 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

THE MINE (ages 11 to 1 6)
meets every other Sunday at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 928

Transport to Church

I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact either
Colin (01 524 781 928) or Richard
(01 5395 64239).
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75 YEARS AGO - BURTON GOES

QUIETLY INTO WAR - 1 939

In contrast to the outbreak of the 1 91 4 -
1 8 war, the start of the 1 939 - 45
confl ict was neither unexpected nor
was it greeted with displays of fervent
patriotism. Indeed, Burton took the
beginning of what is sti l l invariably
cal led THE war very peaceably. Miss
Lees organised a Women's Institute
'Motor Bus Mystery Tour' and also a
W.I . outing to Harrogate and York. Mrs
Hoggarth collected £1 1 3s for 'Waifs
and Strays' which destitute children
were then called.

Humil iatingly, PC Moore of Burton fai led
to secure a conviction for 'serving after
hours' at the Sportsman's Inn, Hutton
Roof, because the magistrates
accepted a plea that 'the Landlord was
entitled to entertain his friends at any
time'.

Burton athletes did well at Holme
Sports, and there were 21 canine
contestants for a Hound Trail from
Curwen Woods over Clawthorpe and
Burton Fell . Regrettably, it was reported
that Holme Rugby Club had lost
matches because of repeated failures
to play 'complete teams'.

In mid August Holme Mil ls closed down
for a week's holiday but, despite
excellent weather, the number of
trippers in the district was 'only
average'.

Burton Show, held, for the tenth year in
succession, in the 'natural arena at
Dalton Hall Park' attracted the 'highest
entries on record'. Oblivious to the
imminence of war-time mechanisation
of agriculture, the parade of 11 9 Shire
Horses (for ploughing) was the largest
number for years. Then the weather
broke and lightning kil led a cow and a
calf belonging to Mr John Atkinson of
Ellers Farm, Farleton.

Sadly there were several vi l lage
deaths, including 84 year-old Mrs
Titterington, formerly of the King's
Arms, Burton, and of Mr Edward
Robertson, a native of the vil lage who
had worked on the railway before
retiring ten years earl ier. The biggest
funeral was that of 74 year-old Mr S. B.
Mason of Ley Pitts Farm, who had six
daughters, six sons, twenty-seven
grandchildren and one great
grandchild.

Happy occasions included two
marriages. At her wedding to Walter
James Howson of Cartmel, Margaret
Rucastle 'wore a two piece dress of
blue silk marocain with hat and shoes
to tone'; the next week Sarah Gibson,

Historical Footnote...
. . . by Roger Bingham
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Burton Recreation Trust

Annual 1 0k and Fun Run

We are looking for
volunteers to help on
the day of the 1 0k race
Sunday 1 4 September
and also for donations
of excellent prizes
towards our raffle and
spot prizes for the 1 0k
race.

We are also hoping to have a few stal ls
in the day, if you are interested in a
stal l , or if you are able to donate a
prize, or help on the day please email
kate.arkwright@me.com

We are a small committee who are
passionate about keeping the
Recreation Trust (MUGA) for the
vil lage, but we do need more help, so if
you are thinking of joining a committee
this might be the one!

Please email the above for info on our
next meeting or come along and help
on race day to see what we get up to.

for her marriage to Albert Webster of
Morecambe, was attired in 'white
sl ipper satin with wreath and veil and
with (inevitably) shoes to tone'. For
everyday wear, offers at the Summer
Sales included 'Ladies Dresses from
20/-, Aquascutum suits at 49/6; Men's
Sports coats to clear from 1 9/6 and
raincoats at 30/-. '

Stealthi ly, however, war was
approaching Westmorland. The county
was preparing to receive 4,500
evacuees. A local Women's Territorial
Army battal ion had been formed, and
there was a run on tinned goods in the
shops, which were told that they would
have to close at 5.30pm when (not 'if')
war broke out.

On the 1 st of September, two days
before war was declared official ly,
black-out regulation came into force.
Lights had to be obscured by 7.22 pm -
although in northern places l ike Burton
it was sti l l dayl ight.

Sensational ly a local confl ict had
already occurred when Mrs Mossop of
Moss Yard, Burton, brought a 'charge of
common assault' against Mrs Parsons
of Hutton Cottage. But both ladies were
'bound over to keep the peace for 1 2
months' - at least. I t was a pity for
Burton and the wider world beyond that
Hitler could not have been induced to
do the same.

Babies, Chi ldren and Family Portraiture

in our Professional Photographic Studio

or in the Beautiful , Stunning Grounds of Dalton Hal l

For information ring Becky on

01 524 78201 2 or 07921 4801 98

www.studio4daltonhall.com

Studio 4
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1 st Burton
Boys' Brigade

The Cleveland Hike 201 4

Congratulations to Derek Stevenson
and his team - Ali and Tom Burrows
and Jack Wheelhouse - on entering the
50th National Boys' Brigade Hike held
on the North Yorkshire Moors, 28/29
June. This 1 st Burton team entering for
the first time and covering over thirty
miles gained sufficient points to come
11 th out of the 28 teams who started the
Hike early on Saturday morning, and
completed early afternoon on Sunday
at Danby. This is a result that they can
be proud of, and also for Derek, for
whom it was his fourteenth Hike in
training them and walking with them.
Well done.

DJM for the BB Team

Burton Memorial Hall

The main hall wil l be closed
between 11 th - 1 5th August for
remedial work on the hall 's floor.

The Reception Room and Club
Room wil l be available as usual.

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities

Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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Holme & District

Local History Society

A Soldier Writes Home

Richard Atkinson was born at Dalton on
28 March 1 896, the son of John (Jack)
Atkinson, Gamekeeper, and Jane
Thompson. Richard had four sisters:
Ruth, Edith, Gertrude and Ida May and
was married to Isabel Blackshaw,
servant at Dalton Hall . In December
1 91 4 Richard enlisted in the Kings Own
Royal Lancaster Regiment as a Private.
Shortly afterwards, he was posted to
Blackpool, from where he wrote to his
mother. . .

53 George Street
Blackpool

Dec 10th 1914

DearMother

We are having a good time here and I
have got a good lodge. It is very cold
here but I am standing it all right. We
never went out on Monday when we
landed so I had a look round. I have got
a Waistcoat a Shirt and a pair of Shoes
and I think the uniforms will be given out
before long. On Tuesday we went on
the race course and had an hour at drill
in the morning and in the afternoon we
went down to South Shore for a route
march. On Wednesday we did not do
much so we were finished by four.
When we landed at Lancaster a chap

told us we would get coats when we
landed here but I have never seen one
yet. I left mine at Davises to come
back to Carnforth with Hartleys cart and
I left my gloves in the pockets so when
you go to Carnforth call for it and send
the gloves on. We have a nice chap
drilling us and we have a good time but
the Sergeant Major gave us Sweedish
drill and he puts us through it with a bit
of foul language. Blackpool is a busy
place it is swarmed with soldiers.
Some of Burton lads went to Seven
Oaks last night. I don’t think I will be
home for Christmas week but I think
there will be five days furlough before
or after. We have a free concert room
to go to at night and we wright our
letters there with free writing paper. I
will let you no before next weekend
about a pair of socks because we might
get a pair here. Tell Bob he wants to
listing and getting down here for we are
having a fine time I think I will draw to
a close because the concert is about to
start.

I remain
Yours
R.A.

Richard and his wife were buried at
Arnside. What was Richard’s war l ike?
At our Exhibition - WW1 – Our Vil lage
Soldiers - on Saturday 25 and Sunday
26 October next, we wil l be tel l ing the
story of that war and of the l ives of over

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!
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Holme & District
Local History Society

World War I

Commemorative Exhibition

Saturday 25 October
& Sunday 26 October
1 0.00am - 4.00pm

Burton Memorial Hall

200 men who enlisted from this area.
The Exhibition wil l also be held in
Holme Community Centre for one day
in November. Join us to learn all about
the First World War and the part our
vi l lages played in it. For more
information, cal l Kath Hayhurst on
781 61 3.

Jon Taylor

From the Holme & District Local
History Society's Burton Archive

1 91 4 Burton Church Magazine
[cost] 1 d.

May Issue, Vicar, F.W. Carpenter, M.A.

Churchwardens Dr Cosgrove, Mr G. M.
Read, Mr A. Dixon
Sidesmen F. H. Corrie, G. H. Pennell ,
C. Steele
Clerk and Sexton Wil l iam Wall ing

Organist Miss Harrington
Easter Services - fine weather, services
well attended. Thanks for Vicar's Easter
Offering.
Easter Vestry Meeting Apri l 1 7th.
Churchwarden's accounts showed
balance in hand £3 1 6s 5d. There had
been repairs to Belfry costing £11 5s
3d. New bearings are needed for Tenor
Bell due to alteration to floor level.
Dr Cosgrove to be Vicar's Warden.
Annual Collections for Lancaster
Infirmary on May 1 0th.
Burton Choral Society's awards at
Westmorland Festival - one 1 st, two
2nd, and one 3rd, under Mr John
Atkinson.
Up to present Simeon Trustees have
made no appointment for Burton.
Miss J. Crewdson has met with a fatal
accident. Sympathy expressed to Mt
and Mrs Backhouse.
Marriages
Apri l 1 st Robert Dickinson to Jane
Garnett
Apri l 1 3th Wil l iam Makinson to Alice
Skirrow
From Balance Sheet L. H. Nutter - fire
and burglary insurance
G. Braithwaite, Semple, Adam Bell ,
Wm Wall ing - work done
G. Robinson, coal and gas for year £1 8
1 5s 3d
G. E. Dobson, Oil ing Bells! !
Organ Blowing - John Crayston

by Mrs Eva Casson, via Kath Hayhurst
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Sessions:
Mon 4th Aug pm - Leader: Helen Pateman - Making Felted Pictures 1 pm - 4pm

Tues 5th Aug am - Leader: Pat Hartley - Silk Painting 9.30am - 1 2.30pm

Tues 5th Aug pm - Leader: Jenny Gilfel lon - Sequin Art & Foam Roses 1 pm - 4pm

Wed 6th Aug am - Leader: Kath Stephens - Card Making 9.30am - 1 2.30pm

Fri 8th Aug am - Leader: Lesley Gaulter - ZumbAtomic 11 am - 1 2 noon

Cost per child per session: £3.50

Includes drink & biscuits at mid-point of session

All chi ldren must have an adult accompanying them

Age from 5 years upwards

To book please call 01 524 781 306

Limited Places - Book Soon!

General Garden Maintenance
Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting
Planting
Planning

Contact Nick
07766 395595 or 015395 83754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com

For all your gardening needs
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Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

Recently there have been fewer ful l
council meetings. Even so, much
routine work has gone on, as meetings
are no longer reduced during the
holiday period. School hol idays are
currently being debated: whether
children should go away during the
term, and about staggering school
hol idays to reduce peak times when
prices in popular resorts are hiked. As a
former teacher I bel ieve it is reasonable
for famil ies involved, for instance, in
catering to go away outside the normal
hol iday period but this provision should
not be extended to enable others
simply to get a cheaper deal in a
quieter period. I am against staggering
holiday times, which I experienced
when I taught in Lancashire in the
1 970s. One teacher I knew only had
Bank Holiday Monday in common with
his family as his children and wife
(another teacher) were at schools
whose towns had different 'wakes
weeks' hol idays. As we live on the
boundary of Cumbria it could mean
confusion for local schools' teachers
l iving in Lancashire and Burton
students attending Lancashire
institutions with different hol idays. But,
as always, what do you think, please?

On the county's scrutiny board as an

'opposition member' I have been
examining our performance. Our
successes include an increase in
bicycle use by workers from 2,808 to
3,638 - (but I 've asked how much it cost
to count them!); a reduction in
household waste from 93,11 4 to 77,587
tonnes, though there has been no
overal l saving in waste disposal - partly
because of the cost of transport to the
main plant which is in Lancashire.

Although the county has not quite
reached its target in reducing accidents,
I am pleased that the autumn
inspection and free replacement of
electric blankets and home safety fire
inspections with provision of free smoke
alarms wil l continue. For further general
information please ring 0800 1 41 2561
and, for alarms, 07500 950846.

Thanks to sensitive arrangements more
victims of domestic violence are coming
forward to be helped, but I was aghast
that the nearest DV referral centre is in
Preston.

The Social Enterprise team has
assisted business setups in most
districts except it seems in South
Lakeland. Although Cumbria is behind
in its integrating transport programme, I
am sti l l pressing for the improvement of
Carnforth Station and of bus l inks to it.
Startl ingly a transport survey showed
that 80% of local respondents were
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To find out more about any the services
which Age UK South Lakeland can offer
older people, please contact Ruth
Taylor via our helpl ine number on
01 539 7281 80 or come along to the
Memorial Hall on Monday 4 August
between 1 0.00am and 11 .00am or she
would be happy to visit you at home.

Seated Exercise Class: Come along,
have fun and enjoy 30 - 40 mins of
gentle chair-based exercises to
improve your balance and mobil ity.
Burton Memorial Hall – Monday 4
August 11 .1 5 am - 1 2noon, straight
after the coffee morning. There wil l be a
small charge to cover the room hire.

Cancer Support Drop-In: There wil l be
no meeting in August at Milnthorpe
Methodist Church Hall . See September
BN for the next Drop-In date.

You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

' less than satisfied' with British Rail .

I have been busy on SLDC's Human
Resources Board. Happily our sickness
absences rate has reduced from a peak
of 1 0.6 days lost in 2008/9 to 6.5 days
in 201 2/1 3. The 201 3 figures for the
county council are 1 3.8, for Barrow
1 0.4. 43% of absences were caused by
colds, flu etc, 20% through non work-
related stress and, worryingly, 9.5% by
muscle-skeletal problems which might
have been caused by work. I was
annoyed by a change in Special Leave
Entitlement which now stipulates that
routine medical screening - for e.g. post
cancer referrals should come out of an
employee's leave time.

Final ly, a 'health and safety' proposal to
remove street lamps from wooden uti l i ty
poles has been mitigated so that they
wil l only go when the pole has to be
replaced. Fortunately dark nights are
sti l l a long way off so I hope everyone
has enjoyed our bright high summer.

Best wishes,
Roger
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Holme Park

Quarry

Local Nature

Reserve

Moth Evening
Rob Petley-Jones of Natural England
wil l host a moth identification event at
the Local Nature Reserve on the
evening of Friday 1 August. Please
ring Kathryn or Peter on 7821 98 for
further detai ls.

CraftMarket 2014
at Burton Memorial Hall

The annual CraftMarket in aid of Hall
funds wil l take place on Saturday 20
and Sunday 21 September.

Open to the public between 1 0am and
4pm on both days, the CraftMarket wil l
have 24 quality artists and crafters in
attendance, each sell ing their own
hand-made items, making an ideal
opportunity to find special gifts for
yourself or to buy early for Christmas
presents.

We wil l also have the lovely Rachel
Martin and her fabulous Vintage Vil lage
Hall Pop-Up Tearoom, serving delicious
home-made sandwiches and cakes, in
the Reception Room.

Hanging About at CraftMarket!

This year we wanted to add a new
dimension to the event, so would l ike to
invite readers to make hanging mobiles
which we can use to decorate the Hall
and the trees outside. They can be fun
or serious; they can showcase your
artistic or crafty talents, or even your
recycling skil ls - what can *you* do with
a pile of yoghurt pots, empty loo rol l
tubes and old CDs??? Wood, shells,
pottery, glass, papier mache, card,
yarn, fabric, in fact whatever takes your

fancy! ! ! They can be solo projects or
collaborative ones - why not get
together with a group of friends and
make a mobile?

All we need is for you to use your
imagination and get making please.
The more we receive the bigger a
display we can create. Each mobile
needs to have a card tag attached
showing its maker's name and age if
under 1 8, and mark on if you want it to
be returned to you afterwards. We wil l
have a delivery day at the Hall in mid-
September for makers to fetch their
mobiles along - we'l l publ icise the date
in the September issue of Burton News.

Meanwhile, if you want more
information just give Anne a call on
781 306.

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you. . .

... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?

... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail .com

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi
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E-mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com
Telephone: 015395 64283

The Box Office is closed until 2nd Sept. Please
book on­line (available until 6pm on the night) or
pay at the door.

Unless shown otherwise all performances
start at 7.30pm. Doors open 45 minutes
before a performance.

Facil ities: Car Parking - Disabled
Access - Hearing Loop instal led -

Coffee & Drinks

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre
Beetham

Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Friday 1 5 August CAPTAIN PHILLIPS
(201 3) [1 2A] - 2 hour 1 4 mins
Director: Paul Greengrass
Cast: Tom Hanks, Barkhad Abdi
This almost unbearably tense hijack thriller is
based on a true story from 2009 about a Somali
pirate attack on an American container ship. The
film focuses on the relationship between the
Captain (Tom Hanks) and the leader of the
pirates (Bakhad Abdi) who takes him hostage.
Both men find themselves at the mercy of forces
beyond their control. A riveting drama about
quiet heroism and the clash of cultures. Tom
Hanks is at his emotional best and Bakhad Abdi,
who had never acted before, won an Oscar for
his extraordinary performance. "A triumph,
deserving of all the plaudits that come its way"
(David Gritten ­ Daily Telegraph)

Nostalgia was the order of the day for
the members of the club and their wives
who attended the club's annual trip in
July. Starting with a ride in a 1 951 Guy
Arab vintage coach, a leisurely drink
was enjoyed in the Carnforth Station
Refreshment Room, part of the
Heritage Centre on the station, which
was selected by David Lean in 1 945 for
the setting of his romantic fi lm, 'Brief
Encounter'.

The party was then transported by train,
via Lancaster, to Morecambe where
lunch was served in the Eric Gil l Suite
of the iconic Art Deco Midland Hotel,
which was built in 1 933 by the LMS
Railway Company and has recently
been restored to its pristine condition.

In beautiful weather the members and
guests were able to absorb the beauty
of the hotel and its setting overlooking
Morecambe Bay before being
transported by the 1 951 Classic Coach
back to 201 4, dropping off the Burton
members and wives before continuing
northwards with the remaining guests.

BEETHAM PROBUS CLUB

Carnforth
Station looking
towards the
Refreshment
Room
Photo © 2003
Anne Nichols



22

Lancaster canal iron barges were 72
feet long, and 1 4 feet wide, with a
carrying capacity of 55 tons.

Main cargoes were coal and l imestone,
other cargoes were hay, straw, manure,
fleeces, tar, tobacco and snuff, timber,
bui lding materials, machinery, and of
course, gunpowder.

First cargoes started late 1 790s,
diminishing in the 1 930s, and ending in
the early 1 950s.

Pulled by a horse and with a crew of
two, a round trip, Preston to Kendal,

took a week, crew sleeping aboard in
the wooden cabin at the stern before
returning to their canalside cottages.

There were no narrow boats working
the Lancaster Canal.

The Lancaster Canal Trust is a
voluntary organisation dedicated to
caring for and restoring the Lancaster
Canal, which is owned by Canal &
River Trust, successors to British
Waterways.

For more information please see the
website l ink below:

THE LANCASTER CANAL TRUST

A Registered Charity No 240957

www.lancastercanaltrust.org.uk

THE LANCASTER CANAL
Wildlife Corridor and Heritage Asset

WORKING BOATS

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH
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All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car
park to arrange lifts & share transport to
the starting point. (*** less than 5 miles

at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:
http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

BURTON WI

Thursday 7 August

&

Thursday 1 4 August

MEMBERS' ONLY TRIPS

Contact: Helena Nixon
01 524 781 048 for detai ls

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Saturday 30 August

Darts/Pool/Domino Competition
£1 per entry

Members £1 : : Non Members £3

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
dominoes or snooker.

We have teams that play in local
leagues on a Sunday (pool) darts on a
Tuesday (ladies) and Thursday (ladies

& gents)

For more detai ls please contact the
club.

All Welcome!
Come and Support Your Local Club

August Walks

Sunday 3 August 1pm
Langdale 6 miles
Leader: Mike Earl

Saturday 16 August 9am
Catbells 9 miles
Leader: Helena Nixon

Wednesday 20 August 1 pm
Far Arnside ***
Leader: Helena Nixon

Image: © & courtesy of

Kathleen Hayhurst

Burton
Fellwalking

Society
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Holme & District Flower Club

Monday 4 August

Annual General Meeting

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome: £5 per person

Contact: Carol Philpott 07827 972 520

No meetings unti l September

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft

Society

No meetings unti l September

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

For more information contact:
k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball
Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and
trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:
k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

May - August Meetings
are Members Only Events

Indoor meetings at Burton Memorial
Hall re-start in September

Visitors & new members welcome
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Garden birds wil l welcome
fresh water in the hot
summer months

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why
not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription?

For £1 2 within the UK they wil l receive
a copy of BN each month (11 copies
per year). A great way for family, friends
and former residents to keep in touch
with what’s happening here in Burton.
Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box on page 2.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

KEEP US POSTED!

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural
muscles resulting in a longer, leaner
and more toned body. I t is suitable for
al l ages and fitness levels as exercises
can be modified to meet the needs of
everyone.

For more detai ls of these and other
Pilates classes, and to reserve a place,
contact Hilary by phone on 01 539
736375 or 0794 851 6223 or by email
to: southlakespilates@gmail .com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on
07749 756992 or email :

l .gaulter@hotmail .co.uk and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk
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Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

BMH Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
BMH Club Room

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
BMH Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibi l ity

For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .1 5pm - 1 .45pm

http: //www.natwest.com/personal/more-ways/g4/
atwests-mobile-banking-service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from David
Raynor, Secretary, tel: 01 524 734375.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the
Memorial Hall . I f you are interested, why not
contact the group leaders to find out more
about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van wil l be in the Memorial
Hall car park every Monday between
1 0.00 - 11 .00 a.m. Why not pop along
and save yourself a trip to Kendal?

Library Coffee Morning

Monday 4 August
1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age UK

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the 2nd

Wednesday of every month in the Kings Arms,
Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your lunch
please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01 524
7811 95. The next meeting is Wed 1 3 August.

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk
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Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 7821 98. (I f
you could spare some time time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 713567 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact
The Clerk ­ Jane Johnson on 784836

Community Info



Moth Evening, Friday 1 August, Holme Park Quarry Local Nature Reserve

BMH Children's Summer Activities Week, Mon 4 - Fri 8 August, BMH

Burton Annual 1 0K and Fun Run, Sunday 1 4 September

BMH CraftMarket 201 4, Sat 20 & Sun 21 September 1 0am-4pm, BMH

BMH Fashion Show by Kitty Brown Boutique, Thurs 2 Oct, 7.30pm, BMH

Cafe Church Harvest, Friday 1 0 October 2.00pm - 3.30pm, BMH

BMH Harvest Fair, Sat 1 8 October 1 0am - 1 2 noon, BMH

WW1 Commemoration Exhibition, Sat 25 & Sun 26 October, BMH

Bonfire Night, Wednesday 5 November

'Christmas Cracker' Coffee Morning, Sat 22 Nov 1 0am - 1 2noon, BMH

Children's Parties Year 3-6, Saturday 6 December 6.30pm ti l l 8.30pm

Children's Parties Pre-school-Year 2, Sunday 7 December 2pm til l 4.30pm

Cafe Church Christmas, Friday 1 2 December 2.00pm - 3.30pm, BMH

Add your village event to our back page listing!

email us with the details...

editor@burtonnews.org.uk

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BCSC = Burton Children’s Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
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